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8th October 2020 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

We are writing to clarify the expectations with regard to PE uniform at Penglais.  As you know, on 

days where students have a PE lesson they are allowed to come to school in their kit.  This means 

that it is more important than ever that they are in the correct PE kit for school. 

As described in our policy, and in the school planner, the PE uniform is as follows: 

 

P.E.   

• Blue Max Banner Orion Games Top in Navy/Sky with logo, and/or 

• Blue Max Banner Orion t shirt in Navy/Sky with logo 

• Navy base layer (without logo) 

• White cotton t-shirt with Penglais logo 

• Black shorts or leggings or tracksuit bottoms. 

• Navy and sky sports socks 

The games top is long sleeved and designed for sports lessons.  Students are also welcome to wear 

base layers or “skins” in navy.  Hoodies are not part of our uniform and should not be worn to 

school. 

 

As the weather is getting colder we expect to see fewer students wearing shorts – but please 

remember that shorts should be appropriate for school and in black.  Students are welcome to wear 

black leggings or tracksuit bottoms – but we ask that they do not wear any other colour.  Students in 

Year 11 only will be allowed to wear any navy or black top, without large logos, for PE lessons.  This 

is because they have don’t have many weeks left as students at Penglais and we understand that 

they may not have the appropriate kit and won’t want to purchase items so close to the end of Year 

11. 

 

Thank you for your cooperation with this.  We would expect that all students should have the 

correct PE kit by their return to school after October half term.   Should there be a financial issue 

that makes this difficult for you please contact your child’s Head of Year to discuss. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

Mrs C Phillips       Mrs N M Thomas 
Subject Leader of PE      Learning Director 
 


